Wrotham Parish Council News

Lots of people ask what the Parish Council does for us? Well if you live in Dibley not much, but here we do all sorts of stuff! Diana called during the last Lockdown to tell me how the motorbikes had wrecked the steps near Yew Trees. It took Lesley and I two weeks up on the chalk scarp to even find it and as it was part of a trial bike route the obvious answer was to bring in the heavy guns, meaning Tim. He started by driving sharp galvanised stakes into the chalk & bolting wooden steps to it.
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The mooring rope handrail was retrieved from the Costa Concordia and we now have some robust and rustic steps that await Diana’s next ramble. Our thanks to Cllr Rayner for his KCC Members grant that part financed.

Lesley took a nice enquiry from Chris Reynolds who is the Historic Buildings Conservation Officer at Surrey County Council. “Whilst walking in Wrotham recently I noticed your rather excellent new paving …” and wanted further details as he is suggesting options for a Conservation Area in Tandridge. He also remarked on our “wonderful section of ironstone paving”.
At the time of writing the TMBC Local Plan remains in deep freeze whilst we await the Inspectors next letter. However Sevenoaks District Council has lost its Judicial Review of the Planning Inspectorate’s decision to halt their plan on Duty to Cooperate grounds. This is what their Inspector included in SDC’s final report recommending non adoption.
“39. It is noted that neighbouring authorities have not indicated any willingness to take unmet need from Sevenoaks, in part due to the extent of Green Belt, but proper engagement at the right time would have enabled all three authorities and others in the wider area to properly grapple with the issues arising from unmet housing need.”
The above comment was as much an indictment of SDC as it is of TMBC as pointed out by our 5-Parish Alliance barrister. Now that the JR litigation is over I would suspect that we will hear in the next few weeks regarding TMBC’s fate; in my view that’s a second torpedo below the waterline.

Hopefully by the time you receive this, the centre of the village will be awash with our traditional Christmas Lights. Many family bubbles have been keen to ensure that the irrepressible Wrotham community will not allow a global pandemic to prevent the children of Wrotham enjoying a proper Christmas. Unfortunately heavy rain and storming winds made last weekend unsafe but this Sunday is another day.

Cllr Pete Gillin
